



Minutes for Honors Board 





12/9/05
The meeting came to order at 1:30 pm in Cohodas 201L.

In Attendance:  Robert Goodrich (director), Nell Kupper, Shawn Brown (HSO representative), Alec Lindsey, Steve Oates, Bill Knox, Tom Sullivan, Don Dreisbach.

1. Steve Oates served as recording secretary for this version of the minutes.

2. No minutes from last meeting.

3. Director’s Report

A. Winter retention—100% from fall 2004 to winter 2005 freshmen retention. Robbie thinks that selection of candidates may be a factor.

B. HSO—social integration for freshmen may also be a factor

C. Aggressive advising. Robbie reports that he was able to devote much more time to advising this year over last. The Director has 164 honors advisees, along with his remaining history advisees.  
D. Recruitment is also up.

E. Honors 212 field trip to Chicago.  All favorable reviews and feedback.  The $2000 that it cost is well spent.

F. Hon 112 field trip component was briefly discussed in light of #7 (below).
G. SN 314H—Honors Only course.  Admin. has approved the course while the funding has not yet been worked out.  The hope is that ultimately all departments will create their own Honors sections—with the rigor that it entails.

1) Bill Knox recommended that the students come back and do a university-wide 
presentation or forum on this experience.  The HSO has already set this up.

2) Two TAs may also be taken should the class meet enrollment.  This is listed 
under the “leadership fee” in the proposal—these are actual costs, and not extra 
fees per se.

H.  TELOS—a student publication that has been the initiative by the Honors students.

I.   EN 111 and 211 in light of the disappearance of the writing exam.  What is the 
bearing on the Honors program?  The expectation may be that Honors students 
may be required to meet the same minimum requirement of “C” or better in the 
Honors classes that replace EN 111 & 211.  
J.  National Society for Experiential Education (NSEE)—NMU’s name is getting out 
there.
4. HSO report.

A. 
Shawn reported on mentor/mentee hookups.  The attended a concert and dinner.  Robbie reported on positive feedback from freshmen.

B. HSO trip to Peru.  Outreach programs are being planned.
5. New Business

A  Robbie talked about the Student Leadership Fund Policy. The board gave feedback to Robbie regarding wording and definitions.  Motion was moved and seconded to adopt the policy, and approved by vote.
6. NCHC discussion.  Robbie reported on data he has been gathering regarding the idea of establishing an Honors College.

7. Good of the Order

8. Adjourned at 2:52 pm.

